
PE Days 

YR Rainbowfish - Monday 
Y1 Seahorses - Tuesday 
Y2 Jellyfish - Thursday 
Y3 Narwhals - Monday 
Y4 Swordfish - Wednesday 
Y5 Manta rays - Thursday 
Y6 Dolphins  - Friday 

• Cornish Cottage Christmas Card Comp 

• Christmas card order forms 

•  

INSET DAY 

Reminder that  
Monday 14th 
October Is a staff 
training day. The 
school is closed to 
pupils.  

Harvest 

Porthleven School will be celebrating Harvest at St. Bartholomew’s Church next 
Wednesday at 1.30pm. The children have been practising their singing with great 

enthusiasm to performing at the church.  

Like previous years we would like to make food donations to the Helston Lizard 
Foodbank. Donations can be brought to school and we ask that they are items listed on 

the food banks page which currently is, small jars of coffee, custard, tinned rice 
pudding, tins of fruit, sponge puddings, long life juice, washing powder, deodorant.  

Any contribution would greatly appreciated.  

Parents and carers are very welcome to join us for the service and I hope many of you 
will be able to attend. 

Friday 10th October 2024 



Nursery 

Year 3 

Another busy week has been had by Angelfish. This week in our 
topic All about me, we have been busy learning about people who 
help us. We have talked about who helps us at home, school and in 
the community. The children have been on a walk around school 
looking out for the people who help us, e.g. the cooks, school 
administrator and the head teacher. They have enjoyed putting on 
puppet shows using our people who help us puppets. 

Our book of the week was ‘Don’t Hog the Hedge’. The children 
have really enjoyed learning about animals that hibernate, especially 
hedgehogs. They have had the opportunity to create hedgehog 
pictures using spaghetti for the spikes. During Welly boot 
Wednesday the children made model hedgehogs out of clay and 
sticks. Some of the children made edible hedgehogs during our 
toddler group session.  

This term the Narwhals have been learning 
various songs on their ukuleles.  They’ve 
been practising ‘A Sailor went to Sea’ and 
‘Frère Jacques’, where they changed the 
words to make a chocolate based 
song!  They have been fantastic with 
learning the chords, strumming and even 
finger picking!  They have also started to 
learn another language.  They’ve been 
learning how to greet people in French and 
they are making a great start!   



Class  Attendance this week  

Rainbowfish — YR 96.15 

Seahorses — Y1 95.73 

Jellyfish — Y2 93.06 

Narwhals — Y3 98.35 

Swordfish — Y4 96.30 

Manta Rays — Y5 97.12 

Dolphins — Y6 89.81 

WHOLE SCHOOL 95.33 

Well done to the 

Narwhals 

Class 

for the best 

attendance this 

week!  

Attendance 

Team Points 

Running totals 
Cookworthy: 14 

Penrose: 16 

Gibson: 12 

Methleigh: 8 

Our winners this week are the 

 GIBSON TEAM! 

Well done! 



Jellyfish Narwhals Swordfish Manta Rays Dolphins 

Class Weekly Word Count 
 25,192 183,913 235,303 232,558 

Highest Pupil Weekly Word Count 

 Violet Esmay Ayva John 

100% achievers – Who has achieved their target? 

 Eliza, Arlo 

Lowen, 
Evie, Lottie, 

Esmay, 
Gracie 

Sophia, Ivy, 
Ayva,  

Abigail 

John 

Below is our weekly progression for each class! 

Jellyfish: 20% 

Narwhals: 81% 

Swordfish: 96% 

Manta Rays: 96% 

Dolphins: 71% 

Well done to Swordfish class for winning the Maths Whizz 
trophy this week! 



School Messages 
World Mental Health Day—Thursday 10th October 

On Monday, Mr Clayden started this week with an assembly on the importance of mental health to raise awareness 
of World Mental Health Day at Porthleven School. We all came to school wearing something yellow.  

Let’s work together to combat poor mental health and foster an environment where everyone can flourish. 
#WorldMentalHealthDay 

Wanted 
Mrs Penrose is on the look out for a tipi tent for reception and nursery. If you 
would like to donate one to the school please see Mrs Penrose. 
 
LEGO 
This year’s Lego team are on the look out for original Lego to help with the 
expansion of the club this year. Please take any donations to the school office. 
 

National Childs Measurement Program  Reception & Year 6 

The school nursing team will be in school soon to see Reception and Year 6 to 
take their measurements. 

Please find information below for each year group including how to opt out. 

Reception: https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/2024-child-health-programme-reception-year/ 
 Year 6: https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/2024-child-health-programme-year-6/  

Cross Country Race 2  

Tuesday 15th October Mullion School - Sign up form below 

https://forms.office.com/e/A4UpfVge1n 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.healthycornwall.org.uk%2fmake-a-change%2f2024-child-health-programme-reception-year%2f&c=E,1,c6GFK8h3iY2CoA2UICAQDkYOGVAb-z7Iy7euAO4ce2Sj-LihqSTvQ22qD1yFD5SxbYEwBjfepDCgR1bBLxBkP9Eo81Grn_Yzzr7gmSYh9pXqR9
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.healthycornwall.org.uk%2fmake-a-change%2f2024-child-health-programme-year-6%2f&c=E,1,T4QU8ZZ5EeLLIh5RYJ7IWwiJ-lfKoaGkUomqd5DEuLH2obdpJdhE7geA0lsQlLgZ6d076Sw5l85QO0e1giI6aSwOizmZ1fBCN0bs9n3t46AG3E4OI67jeQ
https://forms.office.com/e/A4UpfVge1n


Christmas School Messages 
Christmas Card Project 

After the success of last years Christmas cards, we will once 
again be creating Christmas designs which can be 
professionally printed to produce personalised Christmas 
Cards, Gift Labels, Wrapping Paper and/or Mugs. 

Orders and payment must be made online using the unique 
code located at the top of the pupil order form.  Please 
refer to your order form for further instructions. 

All artwork where orders have been placed must be 
returned to school by: Monday 21st October 

Cards will be delivered by the beginning of December. 

Designs and order forms should be going home this week if 

you don’t already have your child’s. 

Video on how to order below 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=t7ACsObwql4 

 

 

The Cornish Cottage Holidays 2024 Christmas Card competition 

We are delighted to launch our annual art competition, and we would love it if 
Porthleven school would like to take part! 

This year, in celebration of the RNLI’s 200th anniversary, we would like to invite local 
children to design us a Christmas card that not only celebrates the festive season, but 
also has a ‘safety at sea’ theme!  Read our handy entry guide attached to find out more. 

Also attached is the entry form. 

One lucky competition winner will win art supplies worth £50 and a bundle 
of Christmas cards in their design, plus their school or setting will receive £200 for its 
art department! 

If you would like a printed entry form, please collect from the school office. 

Porthleven school can submit entry forms, please drop to the school office by Monday 21st October to be scanned in and sent 
to be judged. 

 

 

Panto Trip 

On Friday 13th December we will be heading to the Hall for 
Cornwall to see Jack and the Beanstalk as a whole school trip. 
More information on this trip to follow. 

 



THE 
DAY! 

BREAK RULES 

For one day only, children at Porthleven school will be allowed to break any 

of the rules below on Friday 18th October! 

Each rule costs 50p to break. 

Please tick the rules you break and return with your donation to your 

teacher on the day. 

You must wear school uniform fancy dress is not allowed 

All funds raised will go towards a whole school trip 

You must NOT have crazy hair! 

You must NOT wear face paint or glitter! 

You must NOT paint your nails! 

You must NOT wear temporary tattoos! 

You must NOT have Chocolate for break! 



Next Week’s Menu 



Date  Event 

Monday 14th October INSET DAY 

Tuesday 15th October 
Cross Country race 2 reception/KS1/KS2 at 
Mullion School 

Friday 18th October Break the Rules day 

Tuesday 22nd October 
Film Club - more information on how to book 
next week. 

Thursday 24th October  Spooky Disco (see information attached)   

Monday 4th—8th November Parents evenings– more info to follow 

Wednesday 6th November Cross Country race 3—KS2 HCC north site 

Monday 6th January INSET DAY 

Monday 24th February INSET DAY 

Tuesday 25th—28th Feb Parents evenings– more info to follow 

Thursday 8th May INSET DAY 

Friday 6th June INSET DAY 

Monday 7th July INSET DAY 

18th - 20th June Year 3 Residential 

2nd - 4th June Year 4 Residential 

9th - 11th June Year 5 Residential 

14th July - 18th July Year 6 Residential 

Diary Dates 









Stay & Play sessions 1.30 - 3.00pm 

We would like to invite any pre-school children to come and 
spend some time with their adult in our learning environment. 
You will get to meet our EYFS team and explore our area. 

Each session will have a theme so you are welcome to come 
dressed to match. 
Thursday 24th October - Autumn 

Thursday 28th November - Celebrations 

No need to book just head to the school reception on the day 





Great News! 

Guitar, Bass and Ukulele lessons with local musician Emilio Ayto are 
now available at Porthleven school that will be provided by Cornwall 
Music Service Trust. 

In order to get your child's musical journey underway please sign up on 
our website: www.cmst.co.uk  
For more information please email the tutor at: eayto@cmst.co.uk 

Hear Music. Learn Music. Play Music. 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.cmst.co.uk%2f&c=E,1,5RKsy3L963oG0gtTCB4IpabEx8VV1-PyNcfVgHVxDAJYyQVRVbIlbzmvfF_hxxnyA9LQsLEuSS0GQu9MiBE6tnwiXFX2qdZlpQ_UVvMRS-XLYrEfNlvEiQ,,&typo=1
mailto:eayto@cmst.co.uk



